PUERTO RICO

Friday December 5, 2008

Sr. Bill Chain

General Manager

Onelink Communications

P.O Box 192296

San Juan. Puerto Rico 00919-2296

Dear Bill,

I'm writing to follow-up on my last correspondence to you, as well as, to follow-up on the recent
telephone conversation | have had with your representative Alvaro Pilar of Opus Consuiting.

Since my last letter dated October 30" 2008, WMEI-TV (TeleMar) has received a formal written
confirmation from Liberty Cablevision that TeleMar will be added to its cable system as soon as the hard
fine connection to its head end is effective. | believe the connections will be made by the end of this
month or sconer. As you know, we are seeking the same result from Onelink Communications. Yet
despite the fact that TeleMar has a legal right to its carriage by Onelink by virtue of its status as a FCC
licensed full-power television station serving all of the rated market, TeleMar has done and will continue
to do all we can to create a special partnership with OneLink. To that end, TeleMar will provide a
positive “value added” element to Onelink’s channel line-up based on our desire to arrive at a working
relationship that is of benefit to both OneLink and TeleMar.

Mr. Pilar called to follow-up on a previous meeting. During this call Mr. Pilar informed me that during
this difficult economic time for ail the citizens of Puerto Rico it is OneLink’s intent to faunch a low cost
tier to Onelink’s cable services featuring TeleMar, as well as, the other local television stations on that
tier (as you may know, we at TeleMar were very proactive when he originally came to us with this plan).
He also told me that Onelink would be putting TeleMar on ail the other cable channel line-ups being
offered by Onelink. We appreciate this communication of your intent and trust that matters are moving
along as discussed.

Nevertheless, as | previously indicated TeleMar would like to create a special relationship with Onelink
and with that in mind has offered OneLink a new Spanish Language weather exclusive, AccuWeather,
plus a new Spanish Language news channel exclusive, Hispanic News Network (HNN). In addition to
TaleMar we will also provide this programming for your new “low cost” tier. We believe you will aiso
benefit from including our two new 24 hours a day channels, plus TeleMar on your ather full priced
tiers. There will be no charge for either of the Spanish Language channels being offered by us and
aimost all advertising time available wili belong to Onelink for sale to its clients. What we are asking in
exchange for these two sources of programming that will be of value to your subscribers is an
immediate commitment to the carriage of TeleMar and to have that carriage on a channel that will
approximate our new digital service that will begin Feb 17, 2009.
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{t is important that you know that we have negotiated the broadcast, as well as, the cabie rights for
these two significant content channels as part of our plan to offer the weather and news exclusively to
the local cable systems. This exclusive content will provide the local cable systems programming which
will not be offered to your sateilite competitors. TeleMar, Accuweather and Hispanic News Network will
be attractive additions as you look for new subscribers.

As discussed in my meeting with Mr. Pilar, TeleMar would like to be on Channel 14 which will be our
aver-the-air channel after the FCC mandated Digital Television Conversion is complete. However, it is
imperative to us to be on the OneLink system now as we are already offering significant public interest
programming on the station. In fact, during much of the day WMEl is broadcasting the same
AccuWeather and HNN programming products we are offering to provide to Onelink at no charge. As
these two stand-alone channels and TeleMar are added to your system we will discontinue almost all of
the over the air use of this programming.

Obviously, TeleMar is committed to delivering a signat as defined by FCC rules to your cable head-end at
our expense. To insure that we are able to accomplish this, please provide us with a technical contact
who we can work with in determining whether an aiternative delivery mechanism is necessary, and o
coordinate access to your head-end for the installation of any additional equipment that may be
necessary for the delivery of a usable signal.

We look forward to your cooperation and we really want to work with you to promote the value of
OneLink.

Sincerely,
Dirk M. Brinkerhoff

President & General Manager
WMEI-TV (TeleMar)



